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OFFICIAL OFFICIAL 

 
15 August 2022 
 
TfNSW reference: STH21/00171/03 
Your reference: SSD-33042483 
 
 
 
Department of Planning and Environment 
By Email: deana.burn@planning.nsw.gov.au 
 
Attention: Deana Burn 
 
SSD-33042483 – Manildra – Port Kembla Bulk Liquid Terminal – LOT: 6 DP: 1236743 – LOT: 
2 DP: 1182823 – Foreshore Road Port Kembla 
 
Dear Madam, 
 
Transport for NSW (TfNSW) is responding to the Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) for 
State Significant Development (SSD) - 33042483 referred on 14 July 2022.  
 
TfNSW has reviewed the information and has no objections to the proposed development 
subject to the condition in Attachment 1 being included in the development consent. 
 
On determination of this matter, please forward a copy of the Notice of Determination to 
TfNSW. If you have any questions, please contact Timothy Mahoney, Development Services 
Case Officer, on (02) 9549 9966 or email development.south@transport.nsw.gov.au. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 

 
Timothy Mahoney 
Development Case officer, Development Services 
 

https://roads-waterways.transport.nsw.gov.au/business-industry/partners-suppliers/planning-principles/index.html
mailto:deana.burn@planning.nsw.gov.au
mailto:development.south@transport.nsw.gov.au.
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Attachment 1 

 

SSD-33042483 – Manildra – Port Kembla Bulk Liquid Terminal – LOT: 6 DP: 1236743 – LOT: 
2 DP: 1182823 – Foreshore Road Port Kembla 
 

Context 

TfNSW notes for this SSD: 
• The key state road is Five Islands Road and Old Port Road. 
• The NSW Department of Environment and Planning is seeking advice from TfNSW to 

assist in its assessment of the Environmental Impact Statement (EIS). 
• The development proposes a bulk liquid storage facility, with associated pipelines and 

builds [as set out in Attachment 2]. 
• The proponent has identified that during construction and operation, heavy vehicles will 

have the option of approaching and departing the site via Five Islands Road and Darcy 
Road. A turn path assessment was completed for the approach/departure over the 
existing bridge on Darcy Road (see Attachment 3), which indicated that two opposing B-
Double vehicles may not be able to pass over the bridge simultaneously. To ensure the 
ongoing safe and efficient operation of the surrounding state and local road network the 
below condition is to be included in the development consent.  

 

Condition 

1. All heavy vehicle access to the site is to be via the intersection of Five Islands Road and 
Flinders Street as follows:  

a) Arrival to the site: From Five Islands Road turn left (approaching from the west) 
or right (approaching from the south) onto Flinders Street. Follow Flinders Street 
through to Old Port Road and then turn right into Foreshore Road to arrive at the 
site. 

b) Departure from the site: Leave the site from Foreshore Road and turn right onto 
Old Port Road. Follow Old Port Road to Flinders Street and then turn left/right 
onto Five Islands Road. 
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Attachment 2 
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Attachment 3 

 

 


